September 13, 2018
Web Announcement 1690

Update for All Providers: Billing Time Frame (Stale Date)
Policy Remains the Same

Update to Web Announcement 1669: At this time, the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP)
has decided not to pursue the proposed reduction in the stale date time frame policy.

The current billing policy will remain in effect:

e Claims submitted by in-state providers must be received within 180 days of the date of service or
date of eligibility decision — whichever is later.

e Claims with Third Party Liability (TPL) and claims submitted by out-of-state providers must be received
within 365 days of the date of service or date of eligibility decision — whichever is later.

Additionally, the effective date of newly enrolling providers (retroactive enrollment) remains unchanged.
Provider enrollment applications submitted by in-state providers may be backdated up to 180 days.


https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_1669_20180824.pdf

